ATTORNEY GENERAL 1721
2937.

APPROVAL—CONTRACT AND BOND, DEPARTMENT OF
PUBLIC WORKS FOR DEPIPARTMENT OF HIGHWAYS,
WITH THE HELLER BROS. CO.,, YOUNGSTOWN, OHIO,
ITEATING WORK, PROJECT, ADDITION TO AXND RE-
MODELING OFFICLE DBUILDING, DEPARTMENT OF
FHLGITWAYS, DIVISION NO. 4, RAVENNA, OHIO, COST,
$1,950.00.

Corrmpus, Ouio, September 7, 1938,

[ox. Cart G. Wanw, Director, Departinent of Public Works, Columbus,

Ohio.

Drar Sik: You have submitted for my approval a contract by and
hetween The IHeller Bros. Co., Youngstown, Ohio, and the State of
Ohio, acting by the Department of Public Works, for the Department
of Highways, for the construction and completion of Conaract for
ileating Work for a project known as Addition to and Remodeling
Office Building, Department of Highways, Division No. 4, Ravenna,
Ohio, as set forth in Item 3 of the Form of Proposal dated June 28,
1938, which contract calls for the total expenditure of one thousand
nine hundred and fifty dollars ($1,950.00).

You have also submitted the following papers and documents
in this connection: Encumbrance record No. 1649, dated July 18,
1938, estimate of cost, division of contract, notice to bidders, proof of
publication, workmen’s compensation certificate showing the con-
tractor having complied with the laws of Ohio relating to compen-
sation, the form of proposal containing the contract bond signed by
the Maryland Casualty Company, its power of attorney for the signer,
its inancial statement and its certificate of compliance with the laws
of Ohio relating to surety companies, the recommendations of the
State Architect and Engineer, Director of Highways and Director
of Public Works, letter of certification from the Auditor of State
showing that the necessary papers and documents are on file in said
office, controlling board release, and the tabulation of bids received
on this project.

Finding said contract and bond in proper legal form, I have this
day noted my approval thereon and return the same herewith to you,
together with all other documents submitted in this connection.

Respectfully,
HerBerr S, Durry,
Attorney General.



